Arlington Transit Advisory Committee Accessibility Subcommittee Meeting Minutes

October 21, 2021, 5:00 p.m. and November 9, 2021, 5:00 p.m.

Microsoft Teams Meeting

Attendees:

Members: Alexa Mavroidis, Herschel Kanter

County Staff: William Jones, Andy Wexler, Lynn Rivers, Paul Mounier, Cala Fils, Kirk Dand

Introductions

Attendees introduced themselves. The June and August meeting minutes were approved.

Public Comments

No members of the public attended either session of the meeting, and no written comments were received.

STAR FY 2022 Q1 Service Performance

County staff presented a summary of STAR's performance data for the first quarter of FY 2022. All of STAR's service metrics (ridership, revenue hours, revenue miles) have increased substantially compared to the first quarter of FY 2021. Costs have decreased substantially as a result, but revenue per passengers has also declined. The Subcommittee asked what factors could be causing this trend. County staff suggested that it may be related to a decrease in Zone 2 and 3 trips, and agreed to study the data more closely and report back.

Customer Service Report

County staff presented a report on customer comments received in August and September, regarding STAR and accessibility-related issues with ART. The report lists the number of complaints by issue type; and provides additional information on trends, investigations, resolutions, etc., and can be viewed online at https://commissions.arlingtonva.us/transit-advisory-committee/.

Notable complaints in August and September include the following:

- 60% of the 25 total STAR complaints were about late pickups and driver no-shows
- Three complaints from STAR drivers were about passenger conduct
- Four complaints pertained to the level of assistance provided by STAR drivers
- A STAR customer fell out of her wheelchair in a moving STAR vehicle and received minor injuries. The circumstances of her wheelchair securement are unclear.

The Subcommittee and County staff discussed some of the complaints in greater detail. Responding to a question about the securement/injury incident, County staff confirmed that STAR drivers are responsible for properly securing customers in vehicles. Ms. Mavroidis shared concerns about ART buses curbing properly based on personal experience; County staff will stress the importance of proper bus curbing and kneeling with ART operations management.

Red Top Cab Performance

In response to Subcommittee concerns and customer complaints over the last few months, County staff have conducted research on Red Top's scheduled and actual pickup times during the month of September. From August 31 to September 27, a total of 7.6% of Red Top pickups were at least 30 minutes late. Late pickups were significantly more common during AM and PM peak times, and many of them were in Zone 2, but no other patterns were apparent. The lack of available drivers is part of a national driver shortage.

In light of these findings, the following mitigation steps will be taken:

- Red Top will provide the STAR Call Center with capacity estimates by day and hour.
- Trips will be assigned based on these estimates to avoid exceeding Red Top's capacity at any given time.
- More weekday AM and PM peak trips will be assigned to Diamond whenever possible.
- Both Red Top and Diamond will continue to actively recruit and train new drivers.

The Subcommittee asked how many of the late pickups were for wheelchair trips; County staff explained that such trips accounted for only 21 of the 139 late pickups. The Subcommittee expressed support and appreciation for the mitigation measures.

STAR Policy Changes for Fiscal Year 2023

As part of the STAR policy review process, County staff are conducting an industry review of policies used by paratransit programs around the U.S. Three peer agencies have been selected from metro areas of similar size that supplement their regions' ADA-designated paratransit providers. MetroAccess is also being studied because of its role as the DC region's main paratransit provider. The County is compiling the research into a white paper, which will be shared with the Subcommittee in the near future. A brief overview of research findings by policy topic was shared during the meeting.

The Subcommittee expressed support for this approach, noting that being able to compare specific policies will help frame the discussion of how to improve them; and provided feedback on some of the research topics. County staff emphasized that the white paper will not contain policy recommendations; any changes to STAR policies will be developed separately.

Floating Bus Stops

In recent months the region's disability community has expressed concern that floating bus stops pose a safety risk for disabled pedestrians and transit riders, creating conflicts between them and bicyclists using the protected bicycle lanes behind the stops. County staff gave a presentation on the County's bus stop improvement program and its first floating bus stops, in hopes of soliciting feedback about safety concerns and potential solutions. The same presentation has already been shared with the County's Disability Advisory Commission and the WMATA Accessibility Advisory Committee's Bus and Rail Subcommittee.

Following the presentation, the Subcommittee and County staff discussed the issue in more detail. The County noted that no universal standards for floating stop design currently exist, which makes the feedback from the disability community highly valuable for improving the existing floating stop and the design of future stops. The Subcommittee suggested reaching out to organizations that deal with accessibility and/or provide travel training to the blind community, to gauge the feasibility of teaching low-sighted users how to navigate the floating stops safely. The County will try to identify and engage with these groups.

County staff also noted that WMATA has decided to form a regional provider group to study floating bus stops, with the goal of creating regionwide design standards. The County plans to participate in this effort.

Other Business

The STAR Call Center procurement process is complete, and the current Call Center team will remain in place. The County and Call Center will start working on new initiatives together, including improvements to scheduling software, communications, and customer access to the Call Center. Updates on these efforts will be provided at future meetings.

The Subcommittee is considering whether to move its meeting dates to the second Tuesday of odd months, to coincide with the full TAC. Under this schedule, Subcommittee meetings would be held at 5:00 pm and full TAC meetings at 7:00 pm on the same day. County staff will discuss the matter with the TAC chair and DES Communications. The Subcommittee decided to proceed with the change for its next meeting, to be held in January.

Adjournments Oct. 21 – 6:01 PM Nov. 9 – 6:23 PM

Next Meeting Date: January 18, 2022

5:00 pm via Teams